
Prepared for the Barnacre-with-Bonds Parish Council meeting, January 2020

Clerk’s report (for information only)
· In December 2019, the Clerk was contacted in relation to Calder Vale recreational ground by a number of the ground’s committee members.  Clerk advised an agenda item would be included at the January 2020 meeting and that representation at that meeting to address the Council in the adjournment would be a good idea.
· On 13.12.19 Clerk received an email from the Chairman of the Waters Edge Green Residents Association asking whether or not the surface water on Waters Edge Green was connected to the mains sewer system of the area or did it drain directly into the River Wyre.  Clerk contacted the Chairman and subsequently sent the following response:

I have consulted with the Chairman of the Parish Council and can now inform you of the following:

The main drainage system for any residential area within the North West England boundaries is controlled by United Utilities and they are the only authority that can give an accurate response to this enquiry. 

The Parish Council were consulted as part of the planning process when the development of Water's Edge Green was first proposed and can therefore provide without prejudice some comments on the drainage from the properties at this location:

1. The new properties at Waters Edge Green were provided with separate foul and surface water pipe networks.  The foul network was connected to the main foul sewer which takes effluent to the Franklaw Waste Water Treatment Works at Catterall.  The surface water sewer discharges into the River Wyre.

2. The point at which the surface water sewer discharges into the River Wyre can be seen from the footpath which is located to the south side of the River (beteen the Lancaster Canal Aqueduct and The Cornmill Residential Care Home).  This discharge point consists of a red brick built outfall structure which is located at the head of the former mill race.

3. On new developments the foul and surface water must be kept separate and  each provided with an independent  sewer system.  The discharge of surface water to a river is determined by the Environment Agency and they will be a consultee to the planning application when it is made.  Wyre Council's drainage department would also be consulted on the disposal of surface water from residential properties.

If you need any further information, I would suggest you contact Paul Long, Wyre Council Drainage Department. I trust this is of assistance to you.  Kind regards.
Planning decisions
1. Permitted – Application 19/00721/FUL – Proposed new stable block & 40m x 20m horse exercise arena for private use, including land level changes & retaining wall @ Vale House, Calder Vale.
2. Permitted – Application 19/00566/FUL – Proposed 9no. bungalows with access from Calder House Lane @ Calder House, Calder House Lane.
3. Permitted – Application 19/01133/FUL – Single storey rear extension @ Byerworth, 2B Dimples Lane.

4. Application withdrawn – 19/01093/COUQ – Prior approval application for change of use of existing agricultural buildings to form 4 residential dwellings (under class Q of the GDPO) @ Howeth Farm, Bruna Hill.
Mrs Nicky Mason
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